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Police investigates a car collision in Renbel Province 

Officers of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) at Tigoa Police Station are 

investigating a collision involving a Hilux and a dump truck at Renbel Province on 18 March 

2023. 

Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Renbel Province, Inspector Eddie Peseika says, 

“According to witnesses the Hilux was driving at high speed when it collided with the 

stationed dump truck.”  

PPC Peseika says, “The driver was intoxicated during the time of the accident and had 

sustained serious injuries. The suspect was transported to Tigoa hospital for further medical 

attention. The suspect in stable condition.”  

Inspector Peseika says, “The suspect will be charged after he discharged from Tigoa 

hospital.”  

Mr. Peseika appeals to the good people of Renbel Province to always think safety first before 

getting behind the wheels. If you drink alcohol do not drive. Find someone to drive you when 

you are under the influence of liquor to avoid accidents and tragedy on our roads. 

End// 

 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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